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Robert Jaquiss, Editor
From The Editor

     I hope everyone had a good Thanksgiving. The holiday season is upon us, but there is still news. Of course, the adventurous reader can always experiment in the kitchen. I am reminded of a paper published some years ago regarding the properties of albumin foams prepared in copper reaction vessels. Look up recipes for meringues and enjoy.
     Two weeks ago, I returned from the 2015 ISLAND Conference. Read more about the ISLAND conference below.
     Students should be sure to check out the scholarship opportunities listed below.
     The staff at Independence Science wishes you a blessed holiday season.

ISLAND Conference Wrapup
     The ISLAND conference was a great success. We had some great presenters and opportunities for networking with our peers. The Hotel Rose was a wonderful venue. The staff were courteous and the food was great. Summarizing an eight hour long conference in a few sentences is almost impossible. Here is a brief description of what was presented:
· Cary A. Supalo- Emerging Trends in STEM Education for Students with Disabilities.

· Holly Stowell (IRIE-AT)- Tactile Graphics for Science and Math. Holly demonstrated the Tactus drawing system including the Tactipad.

· Ed Summers (SAS)- Accessible Analytics Using SAS. Ed demonstrated various SAS products. SAS is a world leader in Statistical analysis software.

· Richard Ladner (University of Washington)- Making Computer Science Accessible. Richard talked a lot about a computer language that was originally developed for the BLV community called Quorum. Quorum is gaining interest outside the BLV community.

· Paul Thorman (Haverford College)- A More Accessible Lab in Electronics and Optics for the Blind or Visually Impaired. Paul described how a blind student could make optical measurements using an audio signal. The newly devised system is more precise than the system used by sighted students.

· John and Carolyn Gardner (ViewPlus Technologies)- Universally-Accessible Figures. John and Carolyn demonstrated the latest in ViewPlus software and hardware.

· Robert Jaquiss- Innovations in Tactile Graphics and Three-Dimensional Printing. Robert talked briefly on the history of tactile graphics, showed some models and then talked about potential avenues of research.

· Ken Perry (APH)- The Power of SALS: A device that brings STEM to all students. Ken also talked about adaptations for Elenco Snap Circuits. A way has been devised so that BLV individuals can build with Snap circuits using braille labels and instructions.
Announcements

     The following announcements are STEM related. Independence Science reprints this information as we receive it. We make no warranty as to the accuracy of these items although we will endeavor to only print legitimate items. We reserve the right to edit for space and clarity.
NASA Internships

     NASA has internships available for pre-college, college and graduate students. Those interested should inquire as soon as possible.

NASA Internshits site:

http://intern.nasa.gov
American Council of the Blind Scholarships
     The American Council of the Blind (ACB) is accepting applications for merit-based academic scholarships for 2016. The deadline for applying is March 31, 2016. For more information, see  http://www.acb.org/scholarship. We suggest that those interested in applying get their applications submitted as soon as possible. 
National Federation of the Blind Scholarships

     The National Federation of the Blind (NFB) is accepting applications for merit-based academic scholarships for 2016. The deadline for applying is March 31, 2016. For more information, see https://nfb.org/scholarships. We suggest that those interested in applying get their applications submitted as soon as possible.

Miscellaneous Articles
A Cry for Unity in Creating Textbooks for the Blind

     The following article is very important. Some states are going with all UEB braille while other states leave the decision with the school district or individual IEP. I urge you to read the following article:

A Cry for Unity in Creating Textbooks for the Blind 

Braille Monitor Vol. 58, No. 11  December 2015

https://nfb.org/images/nfb/publications/bm/bm15/bm1511/bm151104.htm 

article on teaching stats to blind students

     Excerpting from a message from Jonathan Godfrey:

I'm pleased to advise that an article written by me and Theodor Loots 

is about to appear in the Journal of Statistics Education. In the end we called it "Advice from blind teachers on  how to teach 

statistics to blind students". We didn't talk about anything experimental as too often we've noted that experimental things don't always make it to common use in 

classrooms. The pdf is readable. The headings and tables are not structured.

The direct url for download is:

http://www.amstat.org/publications/jse/v23n3/godfrey.pdf
International Day of Persons With Disabilities

     December 3 was the International Day of Persions With Disabilities. The following link is the press release issued by the World Blind Union (WBU).

http://www.worldblindunion.org/English/news/Pages/A-Press-Release-from-WBU-in-honour-of-the-International-Day-of-Persons-with-Disabilities.aspx
     Guinness also released a list of records broken by persons with disabilities.

http://www.guinnessworldrecords.com/news/2015/12/international-day-of-persons-with-disabilities-ten-record-breakers-whose-408653
Karlen Communications PDF Accessibility Survey

     Karlen Communications is surveying users with disabilities to better understand the end user experience of PDF documents within that 

population. The survey is not restricted to users of adaptive technologies, but focusses on the concerns and needs of disabled users in general. The intent of the survey author is to gather feedback to support the advancement of accessible PDF by document designers, PDF reader/viewer developers and the developers of adaptive technology. Any questions users may have about the survey may be addressed by 

writing to: pdf.survey@karlencommunications.com. The survey can be found at:

http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/PDFSURV 
Technical Tips

     The following technical tips are offered in hopes they may be of use. Due to the many possible variations in PCs and equipment, Independence Science cannot be responsible for any undesirable outcomes.
     Since many PCs do not have serial or parallel ports, it can be difficult to connect older equipment. One solution is to use a USB to serial or USB to parallel converter. While a number of these devices are available on the market. They vary in quality. One brand I have had good luck with is the Aten brand. I have used a USB to serial converter to connect an older Braillex braille display to a PC. When installing a port converter, make note of the COM or LPT port assigned to the device. In the case of a braille display, screen access software will need the COM port number in order to drive the display. Screen access software must have drivers for the display you intend to connect. For example, while using JAWS, I can connect a Braillex 1d to a PC, I could not connect a Braillex Tiny.
     Be careful when you upgrade a PC especially when upgrading to Windows 10. Be sure to check with the vendors of braille displays and embossers before you upgrade to Windows 10. You should also check if you install the 64 bit version of MS Office.

     Please send comments and suggestions to me at: rjaquiss@IndependenceScience.com.


